Buke Unibersity

DURHAM NORTH CAROLINA 27708-0037

JAMES N. SIEDOW VICE PROVOST FOR RESEARCH PROFESSOR OF BIOLOGY

April 9, 2010

OFFICE OF THE PROVOST
119 ALLEN BUILDING, BOX 90037
TELEPHONE (919) 681-6438
FACSIMILE (919) 668-5569
E-MAIL JIM.SIEDOW@DUKE.EDU

Mr. Stephen Tarragon
Deputy Chief
Regulatory Products Division Clearance Office
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services
Department of Homeland Security
111 Massachusetts Avenue, NW, Suite 2008
Washington, DC 20529-2210

RE: OMB Control Number 1615-0009

Dear Mr. Tarragon,

I am writing on behalf of Duke University in response to the February 8, 2010 Federal Register notice concerning the United States Citizenship and Immigration Services' (USCIS) proposal to add a "Deemed Export Acknowledgement" question to the Form I-129.

As a former member of the U.S. Department of Commerce's Deemed Export Advisory Committee (DEAC) and as the chief research officer at Duke, I believe the impact of the proposal on national security will be minimal and inversely proportional to the burden that will be placed on the university employees.

Under separate cover, the Association of American Universities (AAU) and Council on Governmental Relations (COGR) have provided you with comments on this proposal. Duke closely associates itself with that document, and I urge you to seriously consider their recommendations.

Sincerely.

James N. Siedow

Vice Provost for Research